March 11th Meeting Minutes:

President: Melinda Cutlter (Present)

Vice President: Jeannete Valenzuela (Present)
Treasurer: Crystal Gibbs (Present)
Parliamentarian: Mistala Mooney (Present)
Secretary: Scott Rossen (Present)

Athletic Director: Mike Hinkle (Present)
Administrative Designee: John Cervantes

Meeting Called to Order: 6:31

Treasurer’s Report Review:

Corrections to Report:

Ochoa and Crystal discussed a check that is not in the report and will discuss after the meeting
Minutes will stand as is

Treasurer’s Notes:

Reminder to turn in money before making purchases

Money should come through boosters and redistributed to teams

Venmo and Zelle have added a paper request to put you on the calendar. This will eliminate
doubling schools up.

Mistala thanked Crystal for getting our Venmo up so quickly before the Chino Relays for the
snhack bar.

Officers Notes:

Scholarships for 2024

Add Phil Garnett. Sonya and her family put together a fund and gave Sports Boosters.
McGuire Scholarship:

Grandpa Ortiz: Money Comes from the Track Fund + Extra From Chino Pumas

David Day Scholarships: Contact David Day

Santoya: Sally is the contact person (909) 239 - 8873. The family said they will give $1000, last
year the Boosters gave it another $500. Ray and Sally Santoyo’s kids went through Chino
schools. Large volunteer parents. Sally coached Cross Country when the team did not have a
coach. He passed away from cancer.

Chino Sports Boosters Scholarships

New Business:

Revision of By-Laws

The board is revising the By-Laws that were last updated in 2012

They will be posted for the April Meeting on both the site and the Band App

Elections for the April Meeting:



Google Form will be available for nominations posted on the Band App and Chino Sports
Boosters site

The slate of Nominees will be posted on the April Agenda

Ballots will be passed out only to members in good standing

Mr. Cervantes/Mr. Hinkle will count the votes.

Athletic Director Report:

The pool finishing target date was April 17th, but rain has pushed it back to May. There is hope
it will be done before summer.

The old gym and locker room should also be done in May. The HVAC units had been on
backorder, so they were moved to May.

Crystal asked about construction companies staying around after construction is done. She is
concerned about hiccups with the pool after construction is complete.

Open Forum:
Christine Herrera has resigned, effective February, from the board.

There is a start-up for girls' flag football.

The boys' volleyball coach would like to get jerseys for the team.
Ryan Hernandez is asking the board.

Fireworks: We would appreciate getting receipts with some more time. Make sure that the board
is clear when asking for things that can be unclear to those providing documentation. Please try
to be professional when responding to requests. Make sure that the information is clear for
Boosters in the future. Renay would like the information so her Cheer Boosters can be clear
about what and why things are being asked for. This will make it easier for future board
members at all levels.

Melinda would like to meet after the meeting so Fireworks booth representatives can be on the
same page.

Renay is asking for financials for the past two years from the last years. She is requesting
statements for the past two years. She would like a full treasurer's report for the past two years.

Mistala relayed that we are all new and trying to figure things out. We are also flying blind, and
we would appreciate information to help us out.

Mistala said that she is not doing the position again because of the “politicalness and gossip” of
the board. She mentioned that she is not on campus, and this place is toxic, and feels sad.
Mistala said that “she is here for the kids” and that it is hard when people are negative. On
record: She is bothered by the negativity and that we as a board, apologize for anyone who was
rude to Renay or whoever she was representing.



Renay: She has tried to help but was given a rude reply. She wants to help.

Rhonda: Does each organization have a cap on rollover for the money that can be moved to
next year?

Melinda; We would like coaches to have a list of the money in their account and an idea of how
it will be spent.

Rhonda: Can there be a cap on the rollover?

JP: Track has both ASB and Booster funds. ASB funds are used for Chino Relays. Pole Vault pit
covers were used from the ASB funds, but Chino Relays has not been profitable in all years.
Every year is different.

Rhonda: There is a budget for next year. She would like a budget for the next year.
Melinda: Because of inconsistency.

Rhonda: There needs to be a budget so parents know where the money is going.

Hinkle: The money going through ASB needs to have a budget.

Melinda: We would like to know where the money is budgeted for.

Hinkle: Summer Camp coaches are given a list of requirements. Part of this is a budget for
summer camps.

Angulo: Wrestling has to account for possible expenses. For example, Making it to state for
hotel rooms.

Mistala: Where is the money going to?

Angulo: You can’t predict where the money is going. Kids can get hurt, and there is no
fundraising time for CIF/playoffs/etc...

Rhonda: What is the time for rollover?

Melinda: This is why we ask for fundraising in ASAP. This will help with budgets.

Rhonda: Said that she thinks it is weird that there is no budget.

Ochoa: There are coaches who have been here a dozen years. Please reach out to them if you
have any questions. They know what is needed from the parent/team perspective. Mr. Hinkle is
also a good resource to go to.

Hinkle: A budget can be made.
Larned: It would be helpful to parents for a budget to be public.

Angulo: Waiting for quotes from rings. They may need some support for kids who need help.
Hinkle: Boosters did pay for softball rings when they won CIF in the past.

Rhonda:
Data Base Google Sheet could be used. To keep track of scholarship contacts, etc... This way
new groups can be easily able to take up the volunteer.



Banquet Information:
Make sure to give information about banquets as soon as you have them.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30



